Thursday 19th February 2009

IMB CONFIRMS SUSPENSION OF RAPTIVA
The Irish Medicines Board (IMB) today confirms that it has suspended marketing of Raptiva (efalizumab) in line with the European Medicines Agency (EMEA) recommended suspension of the product across the EU. The IMB participated in the decision making process at European level which concluded today* that the benefits of Raptiva no longer outweigh its risks. Raptiva is a prescription only medicine for the treatment of moderate to severe chronic psoriasis. In the interests of patient safety, the IMB is advising doctors and pharmacists not to issue any prescriptions for Raptiva to patients who are not already taking it and to review patients currently taking this medicine with a view to stopping treatment. The IMB states that a very small number of patients are currently using this product in Ireland.
Authorised throughout the EU since September 2004, Raptiva contains the active substance efalizumab for the treatment of adult patients with moderate to severe chronic plaque psoriasis who have failed to respond to or cannot take other systemic (whole-body) treatments for psoriasis including ciclosporin, methotrexate and PUVA (psoralen ultraviolet-A).
Raptiva was reviewed at European level at the request of the European Commission, following reports of serious side effects, including three confirmed cases of ‘progressive multifocal leukoencephalopathy’ (PML) in patients who had taken Raptiva for more than three years, two of which resulted in a fatal outcome. PML is a rare brain infection that can lead to severe disability or on occasion can be fatal. 
According to Dr. Joan Gilvarry, Director of Human Medicines, this decision has been taken as a precautionary measure to protect patient health.

“Following review of the most recent data on Raptiva by the IMB and its counterparts at EU level, it concluded that the benefits of this product no longer outweigh the risks. In Ireland, there are a small number of patients using this product and they are advised to visit their dermatologist to discuss alternative treatments. Patients should not stop Raptiva treatment abruptly as this could lead to their psoriasis coming back or worsen their condition.” 
Further information is available from the IMB and EMEA website at www.imb.ie and www.emea.europa.eu 
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*The recommendation by European Medicines Agency was issued at 4pm today, 19th February 2009.
ABOUT THE IRISH MEDICINES BOARD

The Irish Medicines Board (IMB) is the competent authority for the licensing of human and veterinary medicines and medical devices in Ireland. Its role is to protect and enhance public and animal health through the regulation of medicines, medical devices and healthcare products.
